

TANARATA INTERNATIONAL SCHOOLS News CIRCULATIONS

Dear Students and their parents,

Greetings from Tanarata International Schools!

Welcome to the new academic year, AY 2025-26! We are so excited to have you back and begin this new chapter together. First of all, we would like to extend a warm welcome to all new students who will be joining us in the new academic year of 2025-26.

The new academic year officially begins on **Wednesday, 20 August 2025**. You can view the full academic calendar, including all important dates and holidays, by visiting our website: https://www.tanarata.net/school-life/academic-activities-calendar/

1. Orientation for New Students

For all new students joining us this academic year, your orientation will be held on <u>Tuesday</u>, <u>19 August 2025</u>. New students and their parents are expected to be in school by 7:55 am. Our teachers will meet you in the MPH (Multi-Purpose Hall) and guide you from there. Students may wear their school uniform, but school books are not needed on this day. We expect the orientation to be over in about two hours.

2. New School Books and Uniform

We hope you have had a restful break and have been able to purchase all your required textbooks and uniforms. If you still need to get your books, please use this link and the order guide here to reach our official bookshop Tekbook mart:

https://www.tanarata.net/wp-content/uploads/2025/08/TiS-Online-Order-Guide-3.pdf

3. Extra-Curricular Activities

We are also thrilled to announce that the listings for all Extra-Curricular Activities (ECA) are now complete and we are ready to share it with our parents. Please be informed that ECAs will begin on 8th September 2025 and will end on 14th November 2025 from 2.30pm to 3.30pm. Attached herewith are the list of extra-curricular activities available for you on the various days of the week.

For easy registrations of your ECA, please fill out the google form in the link below. We would appreciate if all payment are made to the **school's Maybank account** and the transaction slip attached in the google form.

ECA Registration Form

4. Shifting of Classes /Teachers

In the new academic year, you might find that your child has been moved to a different class. This shifting and movement is done randomly. Requests for shifting of class from A to B or the other way around will not be honoured. Once your child has been placed in a classroom, they will remain there for the remainder of the year, barring extenuating circumstances. All our teachers are qualified and prepared to teach both classes. If you should have questions, please check in with your child's teacher regarding their progress or send me an email.

5. Google Classrooms

You will find that your class and subject teachers may have already set up your Google Classrooms. You may notice that your class teachers have added these in your classrooms along with an introductory note. If this has not been done, your digital classroom will definitely be set up within the next few days. Please go through the following files at length in your Google Classrooms:

- Your Class timetable
- School rules
- Google Form for student's profile. (Please update it with your latest contact details)

Cashless Payment System

We also have an exciting new update for you. The school has collaborated with epos and is now in the process of setting up a **cashless payment system in the cafeteria**. We will send you more details on this, including instructions on how to manage and top up your virtual wallet. To make any purchase in the cafeteria, students will need to have their student ID card with them.

6. Parking and Traffic Flow Reminders

As you may know, traffic congestion during the peak times during the start of school and dismissal causes a gridlock at the entrance to the school. We ask again that parents and students obey traffic laws, demonstrate common courtesy, comply with our guards and parking attendants, and think SAFETY FIRST.

We encourage parents to choose to drop off and pick up their children from the parking area in the campus. Proper use of this area will decrease traffic congestion in the parking lots and reduce headaches. Above all, please be courteous, considerate and patient.

Parents wanting to walk into the campus to help their children into the classrooms will be allowed to do so only during the first week. After this period, parents are advised to walk with them only till the green gate closest to the old building and not beyond that into the classrooms. We would like to encourage students to become independent and responsible.

We encourage parents to stay actively involved in your child's education by attending parent-teacher conferences, volunteering for school activities, and supporting their learning at home. Your partnership is invaluable to us as we strive to create a successful and fulfilling school year for all.

We wish you a happy and prosperous new academic year. May it be filled with joy, growth, and achievements.

Below are the dates for the activities this term

Calendar	D <i>ates</i> t	o Remember	!
----------	-----------------	------------	---

18 Aug	Mon	Teaching Staff return to school
19 Aug	Tues	Orientation for New Students IGCSE Results declared
20 Aug	Wed	First Day of Academic Year 2025-26
31 Aug / 1 Sept	Mon	Merdeka Day (Public Holiday)
5 Sept	Fri	Prophet's Birthday (Public Holiday)
8 Sept	Mon	ECA/ Extra classes for Yr 10 & 11 starts

That's all for now...

Thank you.

Sincerely, Barnali Guha



TANARATA INTERNATIONAL SCHOOLS

TiS @ Planters Grounds, 3.5 mls Kajang-Serdang Road, 43000 Kajang, Selangor, Malaysia
Tel: +60 (03) 8737-7366 Fax: +60 (03) 8734-3848 Email: admin@tanarata.net

www.tanarata.net